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Chairman:    Cllr Peter Venner                     05602 715135  
Email:            peter.venner@cawstonpc.org 
 

Vice Chair:  Cllr Mrs Dawn Wilson        (01788) 521240 
Email:  dawn.wilson@cawstonpc.org 
 

 
Councillors: 
 
 

Cllr Mrs Victoria Mair                     (01788) 813922 
Email:  victoria.mair@cawstonpc.org 
 

Cllr Philip Sharples                (01788) 521085 
Email:  philip.sharples@cawstonpc.org 
 

Cllr Mrs Margaret Brett                (01788) 813215 
Email:  margaret.brett@cawstonpc.org 
 

Cllr Mrs Louisa Porter                (01788) 522751 
Email:  louisa.porter@cawstonpc.org 
 

Cllr Mrs Rebecca Latham                (01788) 811282 
Email:  rebecca.latham@cawstonpc.org 
 

Cllr Rajesh Mistry                 (01788) 815348 
Email:  raj.mistry@cawstonpc.org 
 

Cllr Terry Medcraft                 (01788) 813831 
Email:  terry.medcraft@cawstonpc.org 
 

 
 

Clerk & Responsible Finance Officer to the Parish Council 
 

Mr Raymond Morgan                    (01788) 519563 
 

52 Ratliffe Road, Rugby CV22 6HB 
 

Email:  clerk@cawstonpc.org  
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Chairman’s Message 
 
The Council would like to express their thanks to Tom Tucker who 
has made the decision to resign from the council. As you may be 
aware Tom has been at the centre of many activities on behalf of 
Cawston Grange. Before being a Councillor here at CPC, he was our 
sole representative at Dunchurch Parish Council and prior to that he 
was an active member of the residents association.  
Many Thanks for all of your efforts Tom. 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to wish you all a very Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year,         

 
              Cawston Parish Council 

The Village Hall 
 

The Parish Council have initiated a feasibility study for the village 
hall, gathering information to see if such project is actually viable. 
Over the next twelve months, they’ll look for possible sites, contact 
Rugby Borough Council to see if planning consent is possible, 
consider uses for the hall to help with the design, and prepare a 
business plan with costing for the project.  When there are definite 
proposals to present, a public meeting will be called to take residents’ 
comments. 
 
The Parish Council would be very pleased to hear from anyone who 
would be interested in joining its ‘Village Hall’ working party.                                  
Anyone with previous experience of a similar project, or with relevant 
expertise is welcome. But more than anything else, someone with a 
genuine enthusiasm for this project. You will not be required to join 
the Parish Council, you simply need to volunteer to join the working 
party!  
Please contact a Parish Councillor if you feel you are the person for 
this job or phone Margaret on (01788) 813215.  

 

Useful Contacts 
 
Borough Councillors: 
Cllr Michael Stokes                     (01788) 819179 
Email:  michael.stokes@rugby.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Peter Butlin                 (01788) 816488 
Email:  peter.butlin@rugby.gov.uk 
 

Cllr Mark Williams                 (01788) 570435 
Email:  mark.williams@rugby.gov.uk 
 

County Councillor: 
Cllr Tom Cavanagh                     (01788) 569879 
Email:  cllrcavanagh@warwickshire.gov.uk 
 
Rugby Borough Council:          (01788) 533533 

Scott Ballard Open Spaces scott.ballard@rugby.gov.uk 
Robert Back  Planning   robert.back@rugby.gov.uk 
 

Pest Control / Dog Warden  / Noise Pollution       (01788) 533859 
 
Consortium: 
Adrian McInnes, Technical Director, William Davis Ltd   
(01509) 231181   adrian.mcinnes@williamdavis.co.uk 
 

Steve Riley, Engineering Director, Gallaghers  
(01926) 339339   steve.riley@gallagheruk.com 
 

Robert McGuinn, Director, MDA Consulting Ltd 
(01662) 548951   rmcguinn@mdaconsulting.co.uk 
 
Orbit Housing Association:          (08458) 500500 

 
 

Rugby Police Station:           (01788) 541111 

Dale Pritchard Admirals Community Inspector  
Haydn Farrow Admirals Community Sergeant 
Jenny Gee  Admirals Community PC 
Fran Carty  Admirals PCSO  
 
RBC Community Safety Wardens:           (0800) 0968800 

  
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 Christmas Carol Concert 
 

              
Cawston Parish Council 

 
Invite you to their annual 

 
 

CAROL CONCERT 
 
 

Sunday December 14
th 

 

4 pm 
 

Cawston Grange Primary School 
 

 
Mulled wine and mince pies 

 

 
Come along and get into the Christmas spirit 

 
Everyone Welcome ! 

 

3 10 

                          

 
 



 

 

 

Parish Plan 
 

Historic Event; - Cawston’s very own Parish Plan 
 
Thank you all for participating and responding to our Village Hall 
survey.  The results were both very encouraging and also thought 
provoking.  So much so that we have come to realise just how 
important it is to us, to fully understand all of your personal and 
community needs and concerns for the future.  
 
Why? You may well ask, despite the credit crunch, Cawston is 
definitely set to expand further, throughout the next decade.  
So we need to know your thoughts today so that we can plan and 
prioritise the work required to help all of us to achieve your dreams 
for a better tomorrow here in Cawston.  
 
During 2009 we hope to arrange workshops to seek out your 
opinions, prior to formulating a comprehensive survey (with 
explanatory notes to assist you), and to visit each one of you, should 
you require our assistance, to complete the survey. We will then 
analyse your responses, publish your results and prioritise the 
programme of works as decided by you. 
 
Interested! We hope so because this is a real chance for each and 
every one of you to have your own say about your future. Never 
before has this happened here in Cawston. Let us not miss out on 
this major opportunity. For further information please contact a Parish 
Councillor or more specifically email philip.sharples@cawstonpc.org 
or telephone; 07930 544160. 
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DAYTIME ART CLASSES FOR BEGINNERS 
 

A Course in :-  Drawing, Watercolour, Pastels, Oils, Acrylics. 
 

INTERESTED? 
 

LOCAL STUDIO - CAWSTON GRANGE 
 
For details ring Pauline on 01788 811273 
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Overgrown Hedges 
                
A number of residents have expressed concern about various plants 
and hedges which are now over- grown and obstructing footpaths, 
pavements and roads. 
 
The Parish Council respectfully advises that it is the responsibility of all 
property owners to cut back any overgrown hedges and plant growth 
on their boundaries. 
 
Obstructing a public right of way is a matter of great concern and 
causes inconvenience to many; especially people with sight 
impairment, or with mobility problems, walkers with pushchairs and 
small children. It also reduces the line of vision for motor vehicles and 
bicycles as well as other road users. 
 
Be a considerate citizen and cut your hedges please. 
 

   
 
 



 

 

 

Bus Routes and Shelters. 

 
One or two residents have asked if it would be possible to reroute the 
number 4 bus which at present goes along Calvestone Road. This is 
an excellent service but residents on the western side of the estate 
have some way to walk to get to a bus stop. We have spoken to 
Warwickshire County Council and Stagecoach on this subject. They 
tell us that due to the already tight timetabling on this route, a change 
would not be possible. An extra bus would be required if they were to 
cover the Cawston Grange Drive side of the estate, and this would 
require extra funding which is not at present available. 
 
We have also been asked about the possibility of providing a bus 
shelter. There are four bus stops along Calvestone Road, and before 
we make any decision about if and where a bus stop would be 
appropriate, we are planning to ask residents’ views on this as part of 
the Parish Plan discussed elsewhere in this issue. 
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Small Ads 
 
Are you a resident of Cawston Grange and have a service you would 
like to advertise? Maybe you are a plumber, decorator, baby sitter etc. 
 
The Parish News will be delivered 4 times per year and we are happy 
to include a small ads section with eight adverts per page.  

 

£5 for 1/8 of a page 

 

To advertise e mail 

 margaret.brett@cawstonpc.org 

 

Or phone (01788) 813215 

 
 

 
 

Cawston Grange Parent & Baby Group 
 

If you live in the Cawston area and would like to meet new friends 
while your children play, why not come to the Cawston Grange 
Parent & Baby Group ? 
 

Where ? Cawston Grange Primary School 
 

    When ? Every Wednesday 9:45am – 11:30am 
(Term time only) 

 
Lots of toys – suitable for all ages 

 
Various planned activities throughout the year 

 
Juice and biscuits for all children 

 
Only £1.50 per family 

 
For more info please call SARAH on 01788 810256 
 


